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Good afternoon folks! Here’s to the last Nursing Report for our last SRA meeting! I am exceptionally grateful to have had the opportunity to be on the SRA, and I wish the incoming SRA a smooth transition and successful beginning to their positions. Here is a summary of what SRA Nursing has been working on in the past year. Please reach out if you have any questions, comments, or concerns!
Progress on Yearplan
Objective 1: Continue collaborating with McMaster University Nursing Students’ Society (MUNSS) President to facilitate events that enhance nursing students’ learning.
· A success! I’ve been consistently attending MUNSS meetings biweekly and increasing the relationship between myself and MUNSS executives. I’ve promoted various MUNSS events on SRA Nursing socials and helped run the MUNSS Virtual Career Fair earlier this month!
Objective 2: Facilitate a more inclusive and accessible Welcome Week experience for incoming first years for every Stream and Site.
· Can’t believe how long ago this was, but also pretty successful! My position as a Yellowsuit really helped with collaborating with the Nursing WW Coordinators and other Yellowsuits to create a welcoming environment for incoming first years. I also tried my best to promote the MSU/SRA during virtual Faculty Fest.
Objective 3: Increase social media engagement between the SRA and the Nursing faculty to increase awareness of services offered by the MSU.
· I’ve been able to post on Instagram least once every 1-2 weeks, which includes posting both stories and posts. I’ve also posted on Facebook every 2 weeks to promote the SRA meeting livestream, and MSU Elections and MSU Advocacy posts. I ran a successful Instagram giveway to increase our follower count. 
Objective 4: Increase the capabilities of to mental health resources to undergraduate students by implementing telehealth and updating the resources on the SWELL website.
· This objective shifted to focus on accessibility as a whole, as I felt that I wouldn’t be able to tackle this issue during my term given my other objectives/committees and non-SRA responsibilities. Thus, my advocacy focus has shifted to my work on the Accessibility Policy Paper, as well as my participation in the Municipal Affairs (MA) Committee. 
Past Events, Projects, & Activities 
Faculty Fest Booth

· I was able to run a booth during WW’s Faculty Fest targeted towards nursing students, with a goal of providing more information on the MSU, SRA, and how to get involved on campus. Unfortunately, I was only able to chat with one first year to answer some of their questions. Despite this, I feel like my work on promoting the MSU and SRA during WW and throughout the year was successful, since we currently have an incoming SRA Nursing member (even if it was acclaimed during the extended elections period)!
Social Media Engagement
· I’ve been able to post every 1-2 weeks on Instagram, and every 2-3 weeks on Facebook. These include promoting MSU events like the SoBi bike campaign and OUSA survey, SRA meeting recaps, MUNSS’ Nursing Student Week and MUNSS Week, and General Elections, among others.
· In January, I hosted an Instagram giveaway for the nursing faculty with the prize being a $25 Starbucks gift card. Participation consisted of liking and tagging friends on a post for a maximum of 4 entries, along with the oppurtunity for a bonus entry if they shared the post to their story. I hosted the giveaway for approximately a week, and the SRA Nursing Instagram gained 52 followers as of the end of the giveaway! Since then, the SRA Nursing Instagram account currently has 223 followers, and has been gaining 1-2 followers a month, indicating that our social media presence has been slowly but surely increasing.
Work on Accessibility Policy Paper

· During my term I worked on the Accessibility Policy Paper, creating PCRs for the physical accessibility portion of the paper.
Work on MA’s Your City Survey

· I created questions based on the 2016 version of the Your City Survey to inquire about their values in a city, whether they would stay in Hamilton and why, and where in Hamilton they lived. Now that the survey has ended and the data has been organized, I am in the process of analyzing the responses to questions I created and identifying trends in why a student would or would not like to stay in Hamilton post-undergraduate. 
MUNSS Virtual Career Fair

· On March 2nd, MUNSS hosted a Virtual Career Fair for upper year nurses across all three sites and including the RPN, Accelerated and Post-RPN programs. My role was as an administrator, and was responsible for creating the event using Brazen’s, the platform we utilized to host the career fair, templates and managing technical difficulties prior to and during the event. We were able to have over 50 hospitals and agencies from across Canada, including Hamilton Health Sciences, the Canadian Armed Forces, and Government of Nunavut, among others. We had just under 200 nursing students attending, and reviews from both vendors and attendees indicated that the event was a success. 
Work on MA’s Municipal Engagement Week 

· For this event, I did research on how to be more engaged with Hamilton politics, including how to reach out to the Mayor and City Council, volunteering and feedback opportunities, and how to join in Committees. The Underground team created an amazing set of graphics from the research the MA Committee found to share for Municipal Engagement Week. I was unable to attend the Q+A session with Councilor Maureen Wilson, but the feedback I heard was that it went well!
Upcoming Events, Projects, & Activities 
Currently I’m working on writing and editing my portion of the Your City Survey review and preparing my transition document for the incoming SRA Nursing member. 
Current Challenges 

Challenges faced during my term was, of course, the ongoing pandemic and the limitations it had on having more engaging events and collaborations with other MSU members. Similarly, my final year in my program meant that a lot of my time was focused on my clinical placements, preparing to transition out of university, and getting ready to write my licensing exams. 
Volunteers (Standing Committees only) 

N/A
Successes
I’m really happy with how much I was able to participate in WW and help first years transition into university during a very confusing and overwhelming time. Moreover, I’m glad that I was able to work on the MUNSS Career Fair and help soon-to-be graduates start looking at career opportunities. Last of all, I am so proud of everyone on the SRA for making it through a very difficult and unexpected year! 
Other
Thanks to the SRA for making my final year at Mac such an interesting one! Wishing my fellow SRA members and incoming SRA a successful end of the year/exam season ♥
Best,
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